
 

 

March 6, 2017 
 
The Strasburg Township Board of Supervisors held their regular meeting on 
Monday, March 6, 2017, at 7:30 p.m. at the Strasburg Township Municipal 
Building, 400 Bunker Hill Road. Present were: Peggy Dearolf, Michael Weaver 
and Thomas Willig; Administrator Mark Deimler; Treasurer Connie Kauffman; 
Solicitor Josele Cleary. 
 
Prior to the regular meeting, the Supervisors held an executive session to 
discuss pending legal action. Present were: Peggy Dearolf, Michael Weaver, 
Thomas Willig, Mark Deimler and Josele Cleary, Esq. 
 
Guests: John Rintz, Joyce Nettke, Terri Nettke, John Fisher, Rick Harnish, 
Jonathan Stoltzfus, Jonas Ebersol, Ann Johnson, John Stoltzfus, Chris Miller, 
Barry Haun, George van Cleve, Henry Stoltzfoos, Daniel Miller, Bob Sangrey, 
Levi Stoltzfus, Brent Landis, James Foose, Arlan Stoltzfus, Jonas Beiler, John 
Stoltzfoos, Claire van Cleve, Barry Longenecker. 
 
Public comment was invited. There was none. 
 
On a motion by Weaver/Dearolf, the Board unanimously voted to adopt the 
minutes of February 6, 2017 as submitted. 
 
On a motion by Dearolf/Weaver, the Board unanimously voted to approve bill 
listings for payment: Payroll and taxes in the amount of $12,608.26; General 
Fund checks #21315-21345 in the amount of $22,203.59; Liquid Fuels checks 
#1766-1767 in the amount of $10,863.76; Sewer Fund checks #164-169 in the 
amount of $7,756.01. 
 
On a motion by Weaver/Dearolf, the Board unanimously voted to approve the 
Treasurer’s report as submitted. 
 
On a motion by Weaver/Dearolf , the Board voted unanimously to approve the 
EDK sewage module exemption request. 
 
On a motion by Weaver/Dearolf, the Board voted unanimously to approve 
advertising the 2017 road projects. 
 
On a motion by Weaver/Dearolf, the Board voted unanimously to authorize the 
Chairman to sign the 2016 uncollected municipal real estate tax form. 
 
On a motion by Weaver/Dearolf, the Board voted unanimously to approve 
submitting the 2016 Survey of Financial Condition report to DCED. 
 



 

 

On a motion by Weaver/Dearolf, the Board voted unanimously to approve the 
Sight & Sound Theatre request to hold a 5K foot race on Township roads. 
 
On a motion by Willig/Dearolf, the Board voted unanimously to decline the West 
Lampeter Township request the Township reimburse a portion of the solicitor bill 
associated with the YMCA agreement amendment. 
 
On a motion by Willig/Weaver, the Board voted unanimously to approve waiving 
fees for three temporary signs requested by Zion UCC Church. 
 
On a motion by Willig/Weaver, the Board voted unanimously to require Abner 
King, 116 D South Ronks Road, pay an outstanding fee of $1,464.15 within 60 
days of written notice. 
 
On a motion by Willig/Dearolf, the Board voted unanimously to authorize the filing 
of an enforcement action against Henry K. Stoltzfoos, 350 Sawmill Road, for 
operating a kennel without approval. 
 
The floor was opened for a discussion of proposed amendments to the Township 
Zoning Ordinance pertaining to dog kennels Deimler gave an overview of the 
current zoning requirements and State dog law. Willig directed Deimler to review 
the proposed amendments and come back to the Board at a later date with 
recommendations reflecting comments heard tonight and over the last 6 months. 
 
George van Cleve and Barry Haun submitted complaints to the Board and 
Deimler about Michael L. Beiler, 450A Walnut Run Road. 
 
The Zoning Officer reports ten (10) permits issued with receipts in the amount of 
$1,547.50 
 
The Sewage Enforcement Officer reports no activity. 

 
There being no further business before the Board, the Supervisors adjourned at 
9:15 p.m.  
 
Judith G. Willig 
Township Secretary  
 


